LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 15 OCTOBER 2008 AT 2.25 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman) Councillors Bainbridge, Bell, Boaden, Mrs Farmer, Layden (as substitute for Cllr Mrs Fisher), Mrs Parsons, Scarborough, Mrs Styth, Tootle, Mrs Vasey and Wilson.

LC.22/08
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Mrs Fisher.

LC.23/08
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

LC.24/08
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meetings held on 19 May 2008 and 28 May 2008 be agreed as a correct record of the meetings and signed by the Chairman.

LC.25/08
UPDATE ON LICENSING ACT 2003

The Licensing Manager presented report LDS.64/08 giving Members an update on the applications under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Licensing Manager reported that variations were down to two a month, with transfers and changes of Designated Premises Supervisor becoming the more common application.  He added that Temporary Event Notices (TEN’s) had continued to be popular with many villages/communities taking advantage of the ‘non bureaucratic’ method of holding an event.  Full licence holders had also been using TEN’s for one off events and a number of personal licence holders were specialising in running those events on behalf of organisations.

RESOLVED –  That Report LDS.64/08 be noted.

LC.26/08
GAMBLING ACT 2005 – APPLICATION UPDATE

The Licensing Manager presented report LDS.65/08 giving Members an update on applications made under the Gambling Act 2005.

The Licensing Officer reported that the majority of applications received had been ‘fast track’ applications for existing premises.  He highlighted the licence figures as at 6 October 2008.

Officers were visiting local gambling premises to meet managers and answer any queries under the new legislation and were also carrying out inspections, some in conjunction with the regional Compliance Manager from the Gambling Commission.

The Licensing Officer highlighted the national issues which may have local impact.

RESOLVED – That Report LDS.65/08 be noted

(the meeting ended at 2.27pm)

